
BOARD OF DIRECTORS 

OFFICE LOCATION

ESTATE DONATIONS 
POLICY 

Provincial Administration
28169-96 Avenue
Acheson, AB  T7X 6J7
780-963-4044
provincial_admin@rcmflourish.ca

Edmonton Region
3920 - 49 Avenue
Stony Plain, AB  T7Z 2J7
780-968-4315
stonyplain@rcmflourish.ca

Calgary Region
20, 3740 - 27 Street NE
Calgary, AB  T1Y 5E2
403-250-7333
calgary_region@rcmflourish.ca

South Region
Box 1312 / 1222-20 Street 
Coaldale, AB  T1M 1N1
403-345-5199
coaldale_region@rcmflourish.ca

Central Region
Box 602 / 523 Main Street
Three Hills, AB  T0M 2A0
403-443-2239
threehills_region@rcmflourish.ca

Northwest Region
#107, 9405 - 100 Street
Grande Prairie, AB  T8V 4M9
780-532-5611
 grandeprairie@rcmflourish.ca

From a governance perspective, Rehoboth Christian Ministries is led by a Board 
of Directors, whose members are elected to three year terms by the Society. 
Currently, the board consists of:

Rob Duker	 President	 Edmonton
Marco van’t Klooster	 Vice-President	 Lacombe
Stephanie Bekkering	 Treasurer	 Lethbridge
Wendy Benckhuysen 	 Director	 Millet
Betty Giebelhaus	 Director	 Stony Plain
Ed Kos	 Director	 County of Barrhead
Richard Visser	 Director	 Taber

All designated (restricted) donated 
funds will be used for the sole purpose 
for which it was earmarked for by the 
donating family as soon as appropriately 
feasible, unless otherwise stipulated 
within the will of the deceased and/or 
original terms of the donation.

All undesignated estate funds are to be 
placed in an internally restricted reserve 
for the purpose of funding significant 
capital projects. In order for funds to be 
withdrawn, the executive director will 
create a proposal and relevant business 
case to be presented to the board. 
Pending board approval, the funds will 
be released for the design, necessary 
permitting, and construction of the 
project. Under no circumstances are the 
internally restricted estate donations to 
be used for general operating costs.

Until such a time that the internally 
restricted estate funds are used they are 
to held in a separate interest yielding 
bond account of limited risk exposure. 
Under no conditions are funds to be used 
to invest in stocks, shares, EFT’s, or any 
other financial investment that contains 
inherent financial risk. All interest 
accrued will remain within the internally 
restricted estate fund. 

FLOURISH!
NEWSLETTER

OCTOBER 2024

SERVING PEOPLE WITH DISABILITIES 
HELPING THEM FLOURISH

 RCMFLOURISH.CA

 GOLF TOURNAMENT UPDATE

 SUCCESS AT CAMP!

 JOYFUL NOISE TOUR

Friends of
DONATE TODAY 

AND BECOME
A FRIEND



DID YOU KNOW?
Cherry, an individual in our 
Edmonton Region, recently 

presented on Self Advocacy to 
the Alberta Council for Disability 

Service providers (ACDS) and 
other ogranizations.

2 | October 2024 Rehoboth Christian Ministries | 3

The inaugural year of the Friends 
of Rehoboth campaign has gone by 
quickly, but this is often the case when 
things are going well. RCM leadership 
set out with a lofty goal a year ago 
to reinvent the community support 
model. With heartfelt thanks to our 
generous community, we can gladly 
report that our goal was exceeded 
with the total of $265,000 that was 
received! This funding has enabled 
a wonderful expansion to our camp 
accommodations (see next page), 
as well as other affordable housing 
solutions for our clients throughout the 
province. These are the much needed 
and much appreciated projects that are 
only possible through our supporting 
community.

Speaking of swinging, this is a nice 
opportunity to thank our maintenance 
staff, contractors, and volunteers for the 
extra mile they go swinging hammers 
and other tools to make these projects 
at camp and our other properties 
happen on time and on budget. You are 
the unsung heroes of our clients and 
staff who rely on the space, function, 
and upkeep of our facilities day and 
night. I also want to thank Ed Kos, one of 
our board members, who wore multiple 
hats this past winter and spring getting 
the new cabin ready for camp season. 
You hit that one out of the park, Ed!

Happy Thanksgiving, everyone. 
Together let’s thank our God from 
whom all blessings flow.
  

Rob Duker, Board President

BOARD PRESIDENT MESSAGE:
FRIENDS IN FULL SWING!

REHOBOTH BOARD
FROM THE

You can get Rehoboth’s Flourish! newsletter delivered 
right to your inbox! Sign up for the e-version at 

rcmflourish.ca/about/flourish-newsletter.

Friends of

c a m p a i g

n

DONATE TODAY 
AND BECOME

A FRIEND



REHOBOTH NEWS
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Do you have an example of individuals 
Flourishing within Rehoboth? 

Submit your stories to
flourish@rcmflourish.ca

UPCOMING EVENTS

For more details visit rcmflourish.ca or check us out on Facebook!

Oct 19 For the Love of Opa, Dutch Delicious, Edmonton

Nov 2 Joyful Noise Community Event, Trinity Reformed Church, Lethbridge

Nov 3 Joyful Noise Worship Participation, Maranatha CRC, Lethbridge

Nov 16 Joyful Noise Coffee House, West End Christian Reformed Church

Nov 30 Christmas Sale & Pancake Breakfast,  
Coaldale Administration Building

Nov 30 Christmas Sale & Pancake Breakfast,  
Stony Plain Administration Building

Feb 22 Charity Day, Cartwright Lighting & Furniture, Calgary

Feb 26 Pink Shirt Day, all regions

630

DID YOU KNOW?
Rehoboth currently has more 

than 630 active employees!
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REHOBOTH AGM SUMMARY
On June 22, 2024 Board once again welcomed in members of the Rehoboth 
Association on Zoom for the Annual General Meeting. Draft minutes are available 
on our website. We would like to thank all those in attendance as well as Metrix 
Group LLP for completing our annual audit and presenting their satisfied findings 
to the Association.

Next year, Rehoboth is looking to adjust the AGM to include speakers, highlights, 
and of course, food and drink! Watch our website and bulletins for more 
information next spring.

After years of planning and months of 
construction, Rehoboth Camp’s new 
lodge cabin opened just in time for the 
Camp Program season in June. The 
new cabin completes another chapter 
in Rehoboth Camp’s journey to become 
a comfortable four-season camping and 
retreat destination.

The building’s exterior boasts a rustic 
blend of stone and Hardie siding, and a 
concrete landing and approach. Inside, 
there’s a full basement; two bathrooms, 
including one that is accessible and has 
sloped shower floors; 12 bunk beds 
and six queen beds; a well-appointed 
kitchenette; and wainscotting.

We salute all the trades from Barrhead, 
Neerlandia, Ponoka, Lacombe and 
Coaldale who were involved in the 
construction. Many of these were so 
generous with their volunteer efforts, 
preferred pricing discounts, or gifts-in-
kind. A huge thank you to the following  
businesses!

NEW CABIN OPENS TO RAVE REVIEWS!

BBS Stucco Ltd. 
Barrhead Home Hardware
Bethel Windows & Doors
CJEnergy
Dennis Aikema
Deruiter Contracting
Don Wilson Surveys
Flooring Superstores
Handy Dandy Construction
Hartek Carpentry

Hendrik Van Beek
Ian VanderHoek
KVZ Contracting
Lava Painting
Mashco Enterprises
Neerlandia Coop
Northern Iron Excavating
Oranje Flooring
Poplar Ridge Cabinets
Scerv Construction

Scheper Construction
Shane Peters
Stalwart Electric
Sunrise Exteriors
Swift Mix Concrete
Tigg’s Plumbing & Heating
TMP Construction
Total Relief Plumbing & Heating
Western Concrete Pumping
Wolf Creek Building Supplies
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PINK SHIRT DAY
Central Region hosted its Annual Pink Shirt Day on Wednesday Feb 28, with the 
help of the Regional Self Advocacy Committee. This year was a little different; with 
the help of staff, clients invited other agencies to participate in the day’s festivities. 
New friends joined old ones at Rehoboth’s Community Access Centre for a variety 
of activities and of course, a delicious lunch! DARTS, Fisher Farms, and the Strive 
2/3 Program were in attendance for a presentation on bullying and self advocacy 
before celebrating Rock Your Socks for World Down Syndrome Day by tie-dying 
their own socks! Rehoboth is blessed to work alongside other agencies for the 
betterment of all persons with disabilities, and there’s no better way to choose 
kindness.  A crowd favourite for the day was creating pink shirts with affirmations 
on them, now hanging on the pillars in the building. A continuous reminder to 
choose kindness above else as well as a reason to smile when you’re feeling low.

MAKING ... Change is hard for us all but as anyone 
can tell you, it’s made easier with good 
support around you. When the New 
Beginnings home in Northwest Region 
welcomed a new roommate last August, 
staff were there to help everyone 
involved with the transition. Linda and 
Rena had previously been a female only 
household and Jonathan had lived on 
his own. This was a huge adjustment for 

these three individuals, as well as their 
families. Rehoboth was there to assure 
all parties that this would continue to 
be a happy, healthy, and safe home for 
all; this made for the smoothest and 
most comfortable transition.
The Bible says, “As iron sharpens iron, 
so one person sharpens another”. Being 
a roommate and having a roommate 
provides opportunities for true growth 

and change. You can 
sharpen each other and 
grow into a more mature 
and other focused person. 
Jesus wants us to look at 
others’ interests as more 
important than our own. 
What a beautiful way to 
practice this, living shoulder 
to shoulder, day to day, with 
a roommate.

As with any new roommate, 
Linda, Rena, and Jonathan, 
learned to live together. 
Adapting to each other’s 
routines and adjusting 
where needed. The three 
have grown to be close, 
enjoying community outings 
together and with their 
friends and as well as simple 
fellowship at home, over 
meals and during times of 
relaxation. Staff have seen 
the growth (sharpening) of 
Linda, Rena, and Jonathan 
over the past year and are 
immensely proud of them!

NEW 
BEGINNINGS

Interested in a career with Rehoboth?
The experience is beyond rewarding!

Visit  rcmflourish.ca/careers



Robin was living by herself in a suite at 
the 4-Plex in Edmonton when inflation 
hit her hard. Without competitive 
employment, Robin was struggling to 
make ends meet. Robin found herself 
bored at home, phoning her mom 
upwards of 47 times in a single morning 
sometimes or running laundry with 
only a few items multiple times in a 
day. Often, it was too expensive to get 
out in the community to do the things 
she wanted to go do, and some free 
options were simply not interesting 
enough to motivate her to go out. She 
struggled to afford the ingredients 
essential to a nutritious diet, and was 
faced with choices related to reducing 
purchasing certain food products 
(sugar alternatives, organic or gluten 
free varieties of bread and flour less 
likely to be exposed to glyphosate) 
or discontinuing use of her Norwex 
products, much to the distress of her 
family who put a great importance on 
avoiding chemicals commonly found 
in food, cleaners and cosmetics. Robin 
was faced with changing hair dressers, 
or simply having a nice hair cut but 
not being able to set aside any amount 
for retirement. Staff found it difficult 
to fulfill their purpose of facilitating 
community inclusion. It was clear that 
something needed to change. 

Thankfully, Rehoboth makes room. It 
happened to be looking to fill a vacant 
position coming up at Bridgespan 
Café, so Robin and her family were 
approached and agreed to see if that 
might be a good solution to allow Robin 
some breathing room in her budget. As 
transportation was too costly a barrier 
for her, a number of people rallied to 

offer her rides and volunteer their time 
while Robin was in training/assessment. 
For a number of weeks, Robin was 
assessed and trained in the café in 
Stony Plain office, to see if she might be 
ready for this independent employment 
opportunity at Bridgespan. All previous 
work placements were alongside her 
residential supports, so the hope was 
that the minimal support available at 
Bridgespan would be enough for her 
to make the jump. While in the past, 
barriers like cold weather or bad roads 
would cause her to cancel work, Robin 
showed immense dedication to her 
training at Rehoboth in the assessment 
phase. She was ready to go on -30 days 
at 7am for her ride, often telling her 
staff to “hurry up!” even as they walked 
to the car before snow removal had 
cleared the walks and before others 
had woken up for the day. 

When it became clear after a time 
that more training and support would 
be necessary to prepare her for such 
independent competitive employment, 
it appeared that we would be at square 
one again, albeit with Employment 
Services willing to expand and 
help Robin search in Edmonton for 
employment that was suited to her 
skills. Obviously, this solution could 
take time and Robin was experiencing 
further decreases in her spending 
money, mileage allowance, and 
requests to reduce her grocery budget. 
After more brainstorming, the solution 
was discovered! There was someone 
who was employed and wanted to make 
the move to Edmonton to live in their 
own place, but needed to have support 
available around them.  So, Robin 
and her family were offered a new 
opportunity… if that person wanted 
to move to Edmonton into Robin’s 
old home, she could move to Spruce 
Grove where Robin could share costs 
with roommates, and attend our day 
program with employment preparation, 
honing her skills to work toward 
her dreams of more competitive 
employment. 

In this new opportunity, Robin has 
truly begun to flourish! Just as in her 
training opportunity, she gets up every 
day and gets ready for work at the day 
program, exploring the development 
opportunities there. She looks forward 
to supported paid employment in the 
meantime via the many supported job 
contracts that employment preparation 
has, with the eventual goal to work at 
Bridgespan (unless she finds another 
job she wants more!). Robin is making 
the most of the day program, finally 
being able to attend social events 
and social / self-advocacy committee 
meetings in person. She’s building many 
relationships for herself amongst the 
staff and other peers, and even has her 
mom attending events with her!  

With continued hard work, and the full 
support of her growing circle, we’re 
sure Robin will find her dream job and 
continue to flourish.

CONNECTIONS... ...
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KEVIN AND TAMMY GET MARRIED

ROBIN’S BIG MOVE

Love is in the air! Kevin and Tammy 
celebrated their union on August 3, 2024 
in the presence of God and their friends 
and family. After dating for a number 
of years, Kevin and Tammy had both 
expressed a desire to be married. With 
the support of their family and staff, they 
began marriage counselling, funding 
requests, and condo hunting. When 
a date was finally set, planning could 
officially begin and you could feel the 
excitement in the air! The perfect dress. 
The most handsome suit. These two 
were simply picturesque as they said, “I 
do”. Congratulations Kevin and Tammy; 
Rehoboth will continue to love and 
support you both, as you will each other.

“And now these three remain: 

faith, hope and love. But the 

greatest of these is love.”

1 Corinthians 13:13



This summer, Cardston Support Services hosted a Field Day 
Tournament called “Battle of the Agencies.” Where they in-
vited agencies from around Southern Alberta to participate 
in an Olympic style event. The event was held at Lions Park in 
Cardston and all were in attendance including Rehoboth. 

The event was a huge success and Rehoboth individuals, and 
their support staff had a blast! This event gave Rehoboth 
individuals the opportunity to experience a sense of achieve-
ment and self-esteem that comes from friendly competition. 
This event also promoted a sense of community connection 
where Rehoboth individuals had the chance to compete with 
individuals from other agencies. 

The day’s events were organized into a series of games for 
everyone to participate in. The games were modified to 

the abilities of the individuals to create equal competition. 
Individuals competed for themselves but also represented 
Rehoboth. The agency with the most points at the event 
won awards, a trophy, and bragging rights. Games included 
cornhole, spoon race, sponge bucket fill, bocce ball, hungry 
hippo, and sitting volleyball. There were also other fun things 
like a temporary tattoo station, fast friend’s roundtable, and 
a snack booth. The organizers truly thought of everything! It 
was a hot day so they even had a large sprinkler for competi-
tors to run through, water stations, and misting tents. On top 
of all that, Cardston Support Services even gave everyone 
that participated a t-shirt to commemorate the event. All 
in all, it was a great event and Rehoboth represented our 
agency with pride. Thank you, Cardston Support Service, for 
organizing such a wonderful event. 

CARDSTON SUPPORT SERVICES HOSTS: 
BATTLE OF THE AGENCIES... TO CLIENTS

BLESSINGS
Blessings come in so many forms. 
Calgary’s Community Access Program 
has been reflecting on many of their 
blessings over the past year. From Music 
Therapy to exercise equipment and hot 
lunch programs to community outings, 
both individuals and staff are grateful 
for the continuous support Rehoboth 
receives. Not all gifts are monetary, last 
year, the Fire Department visited to 
discuss fire safety and this year, EMS 
personnel were onsite for instruction 

on emergencies and of course, an 
ambulance tour! Such valuable 
information shared for all.

Throughout the year, the program 
has been gifted a treadmill, exercise 
bike, guitar, piano, and many other 
additions to programs and activities. 
Individuals and staff alike understand 
the importance of healthy bodies and 
minds; thank you to all those who have 
made this possible.

“Above all, love each other deeply, because love covers over a multitude of sins. 
Offer hospitality to one another without grumbling. Each of you should use 
whatever gift you have received to serve others, as faithful stewards of God’s 
grace in its various forms.”  1 Peter 4:8-10. 

10 | October 2024 Rehoboth Christian Ministries | 11



MARK YOUR CALENDAR

GOLF TOURNAMENTS
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COALDALE 29TH 
ANNUAL

GOLF CLASSIC

Raised More Than
$45,000

PROVINCIAL 32ND 
ANNUAL

GOLF CLASSIC

Raised More Than
$30,000

THANK YOU TO ALL OF OUR GOLFERS & SPONSORS FOR MAKING 
2024’S TOURNAMENTS A PUTTING SUCCESS!

Because of your generous support and participation, Rehoboth has raised 
more than $75,000 to further support people with disabilities to flourish!

Save the Date:  
May 31, 2025

Save the Date:  
June 7, 2025



“Now the Lord has given us room, 
and we will flourish in the land.”  

Genesis 26:22

CELEBRATING 30 YEARS OF SERVICE
rejoined the RCM family in 1994.
In her 30 years, we have been blessed to 
have had Celeste in a multitude of roles:
•	 Direct Service – Residential, 

Vocational, SIL, Respite, Reception, 
Accounts payable, Payroll (1990-
1992, 1994-1996, 2003-2006)

•	 Team Leader (1996-2003) – 
Employment Services, Vocationally

•	 Planning Facilitator (2006-2013
•	 Vocational Coordinator (2013-2017)
•	 HR Admin (2017-present) part of this 

time was assisting with the Payroll 
department

Within her three decades, Celeste reflects 
on times working alongside others 
experiencing Rehoboth’s flourishing 
growth. This includes the day program 
moving from the basement of Cavanagh 
out to Brightbank, the administrative 
office moving from Brightbank to Stony 
Plain, new buildings/office spaces being 
constructed, new programs and group 
homes opening and the branching out to 
new regions.

Celeste’s  interview was in July 1990 
at Rehoboth’s original Brightbank 
Administration office and then began 
employment on August 2, 1990 at the 
Mallard Park residence. She worked 
residentially and vocationally before 
stepping away to take the two year 
Rehabilitation Practitioner Diploma 
program at Grant MacEwan. 

After graduation, she worked at a few 
different organizations but nothing felt 
quite like home as Rehoboth; Celeste 

REHOBOTH SPOTLIGHT

30 YEARS
EDMONTON

•	 Celeste Dekinder Shupenia

HONOURING STAFF YEARS OF SERVICE 

20 YEARS
EDMONTON

•	 Hollie Kulak
•	 Catherine Lawrence

SOUTH
•	 Shannon Campbell
•	 Charlotte Dziendzielowski
•	 Alynn Heitman
•	 Terra Morland

EDMONTON
•	 Annick Barrette
•	 Liz Henshaw
•	 Venuste Musoni
•	 Evelyn Rivas
•	 Claudine Uwimana

SOUTH
•	 Amanda Addy
•	 Daniel Biar
•	 Alexandra Hann
•	 Angela Piche

CALGARY
•	 Clarita Canuto

NORTHWEST
•	 Lilia Taqueban

PROVINCIAL
•	 Emma Genovey

10 YEARS
EDMONTON

•	 Agnes Dela Cruz
•	 Annabelle Eberhard
•	 Jack Feth

CALGARY
•	 Paula Sullivan

NORTHWEST
•	 Malida Cagalitan
•	 Jonathan Lorentzen

15 YEARS

EDMONTON
•	 Chris Bastin
•	 Troy Bradbury
•	 Christopher Crockett
•	 Valerie Desormiers
•	 Kevin Evans
•	 Daisy Gogerla
•	 Enock Kabera
•	 Mark Lillico
•	 Jason Loch
•	 Frederic Makarakiza
•	 Reid Makowecki
•	 Brenda Molyneux
•	 Remy Ndikuriyo
•	 Steven Vandenoetelaar

SOUTH
•	 Brett Anderson
•	 Jeffrey Auch

•	 Cheryl Bouwsema
•	 Alan Breukelman
•	 Christian Connon
•	 Joan Koerselman
•	 Cindy Kooiker
•	 Maureen May
•	 Shawn Musick
•	 Robert Nordstrom
•	 Marinda Palmer
•	 Mathew Schumacher
•	 Dustin Torgunrud
•	 Louise Veldman

CALGARY
•	 Rhea Morales
•	 Aline Umuhoza Uwase

CENTRAL
•	 Morgan Kraaikamp

5 YEARS
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Interested in a career with Rehoboth?
The experience is beyond rewarding!

Visit  rcmflourish.ca/careers
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DID YOU KNOW?
Five employees within the Provincial 
Administration sit on various Boards 

outside of Rehoboth. Community 
supporting community!

25 YEARS
SOUTH

•	 Holly Langemann

EDMONTON
•	 Michelle Bautista
•	 Ethan Notley
•	 Tara Williams

SOUTH
•	 Carmine Buhler
•	 Justin Fehr
•	 Praise Odulesi
•	 Suhail Peedikayil

CALGARY
•	 Raymundo Macatumpag

NORTHWEST
•	 Lalaine Naguit

PROVINCIAL
•	 Candace Gitzel

2 YEARS



FUNDRAISING

Coaldale once again welcomed in the 
community for their annual Mother’s 
Day Sale, Pancake Breakfast & Bake Sale 
in May and for their annual Pork Roast 
in June. These events are organized 
and run by a group of incredible 
volunteers, the Sunshine Auxiliary, who 
have supported numerous program 
enhancements over the years. We are 
blessed by their ongoing support.

COALDALE 

Rehoboth would also like to thank 
supporters who joined us in Three Hills 
for a community BBQ during Cruise 
Weekend! Great food and even better 
company made this event a success, 
as all events in this community are. 
We are incredibly grateful for the 
continuous, immense support received 
from Three Hills and surrounding 
communities.

THREE HILLS 

HOEDOWN
More than 150 people were in attendance for the 19th Annual Hoedown at 
Pioneer Valley Barn! With a live band, dancers, chicken poop bingo, and dinner 
catered by Bridgespan, guests had a boot-scootin ‘good time. More than $8,000 
was raised in support of adults of disabilities within the Edmonton region.

Rehoboth’s Car Show & Shine was back this summer! With more than 30 cars and 
many more visitors, the day was a success. Although the sun took its time, the 
smiles on all involved brightened everyone’s spirits. Participants not only enjoyed 
the car show but also took in a silent auction, BBQ, concession, and a kid’s zone — 
it truly was fun for the whole family!

SHOW & SHINE
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Thank you to all of the volunteers and staff
who help make these events a success!



FOR EVERYTHING 
THERE IS A SEASON
This past summer, like every summer, 
Rehoboth Camp provided four weeks 
of our Camp Program, a unique camp 
experience for children and adults with 
disabilities. These weeks, run entirely 
by volunteers, provided a focus on the 
Bible and God’s unconditional love 
for all His children, regardless of their 
abilities. Each day of camp was a day 
of fun, fellowship, and leisure. So many 
bright eyes, full hearts, and wide smiles!

The Camp program began on June 30 
and concluded on July 26 when we said 
our goodbyes and “See you next year!”.
We also said goodbye to our Camp 
Manager, Kevin Debree. Kevin has been 
looking after Rehoboth Camp since 
October 2016, and now has returned 
to his former profession as a teacher 
at Lacombe Christian School. We 

thank Kevin for his dedication through 
these eight years and wish him God’s 
blessings in his work at LCS.

And turning the page, we welcome our 
new Camp Coordinator, Sakhile (Saki) 
Matsenjwa. Saki has a wealth of camp 
experience and brings a friendly and 
energetic presence to Rehoboth Camp. 
Welcome, Saki!

Thank you to all the Camp Directors, 
Nurses, Bible Leaders, Cooks, 
Counselors, and Night Watches 
who gave so freely of their time and 
energy to make the camp experience a 
cherished reality for so many people. 
See you in 2025!

Ron Bos, Executive Director

FLOURISH
WEEK
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DID YOU KNOW?
The new cabin added six more 

beds than previously was 
available with older cabins.

Flourish Week was once again a success 
with a record breaking 121 people 
onsite! Campers and staff from all 
five regions were busy with archery, 
swimming, relay games, bingo, crafts, 
chapel, and of course, tuk shop. Campers 
look forward to this week as for many, 
it is their only vacation in the year. They 
have made close friendships that hold 
strong throughout the year until they 
reconnect again at their favourite place. 
We would like to thank the Leadership 
Team for their dedication to Flourish 
Week, ensuring the week is camper 
focused from activities and chapel to 
the menu and food choices. Another 
thank you goes out to all our staff that 
supported our campers for the week as 
without you, there is no Flourish Week. 
See you all in 2025!

Saki Matsenjwa,
Camp Coordinator

CAMP MINISTRY

! Interested in volunteering with projects at camp? 
Email Saki at camp@rcmflourish.ca
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Funding the furnishings of the new Family Cabin has been the focus for the choir 
during the past two seasons.  With the kitchen and bedrooms ready for campers and 
volunteers, it seemed something was missing – a finishing touch.

Rein Selles, Director of the Joyful Noise, made a proposal to Rehoboth to decorate the 
common area with works of original art that reflected the many themes the choir has 
used over the last 45 years to raise funds for Rehoboth Camp. Some of the pictures 
included the following:

•	 Photographed copies of the Psalm 98  Paintings by Heather Hemphill
•	 The watercolour, “In Christ’s Embrace,” by Evelyn Martin
•	 The “Music of Our Hearts” painting by Carmen Los
•	 The “Celebration Window” (photograph) by Heather Hemphill which stands 
          in the chapel at camp.

Each piece of art is a reminder of how the children of the choir and the broader 
community came together to create a better camp for everyone.

At the suggestion of volunteers at camp, the art was divided between the three 
common rooms of Cabins 3, 4 and 5.

Sometimes there are surprises – Megan and Ciara TenHove discovered themselves in 
a picture of the Joyful Noise and Soul Patrol Choirs from 2015. 

THE NEW FAMILY CABIN
IS PICTURE PERFECT

DID YOU KNOW?
The choir last visited Lethbridge 

in 2011 to help raise funds for 
the Complex Needs area of the 

vocational program!

JOYFUL NOISE CHOIR

Find out more about the Joyful Noise Choir at 
rcmflourish.ca/joyful-noise-choir
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JOIN US

IN WORSHIP
September 8 - Blackfalds
Woodynook Christian Reformed Church 

September 29 - Edmonton
Covenant Christian Reformed Church

October 27 - Edmonton
Bethel Christian Reformed Community 
Church 

November 2 - Lethbridge
Trinity United Reformed Church

November 3 - Lethbridge
Maranatha Christian Reformed Church

November 17 - Edmonton
West End Christian Reformed Church

December 8 - Edmonton
Maranatha Christian Reformed Church 

January 5, 2025	- Edmonton
Trinity Christian Reformed Church

The Joyful Noise Choir of Edmonton

Megan and Ciara TenHove discovered themselves in a picture 
of the Joyful Noise and Soul Patrol Choirs from 2015.



CORPORATE
1711949 Alberta Inc.

2276777 Alberta Ltd. (Hansdown Liquor)

358178 Alberta Ltd. O/A Stop And Go

918318 Alberta Ltd. (Evansburg Inn)

A-1 Cement Contractors Ltd.

Adventure Holsteins Ltd.

Airtech Heating & Air Conditioning Ltd.

Alberta Blue Cross

Alberta Prime Beef Corp.

Alberta Prime Transport Ltd.

Artisan Homes

ATCO Gas (EPIC)

AVE Farms Ltd.

Bethel Windows & Doors

Big Bend Feeders Ltd.

BFL Canada

BJW Farms

Bos Sod Farms

Byrne’s Electric

Camrose Landscape Supplies

Cartwright Lighting & Furniture

Cattle Health Management

Cedaridge Holdings Inc.

Christian Credit Union Ltd.

Complete Agronomic Services

David. N. Moedt Professional Corporation

De Jong’s Insurance Ltd.

Dennis’ Boltworx Ltd.

Dennis’ Dirtworx Ltd.

Douglas J. Bergen & Assoc. Ltd.

Dunc’s Septic Tank Services

Dutchie Dirt-Moving Ltd.

Expedia Cruises

Framewerx Inc.

Gateway Livestock Exchange Inc.

Gold Eye Contracting

Gravity Drain Tiling Inc.

Hank’s Feedmill Service Ltd.

HJB Financial Services

Intercontinental Truck Body Ltd.

Jertan Holdings Ltd.

John Bekkering Holdings Ltd.

K. Wever & Sons Farms

Kasko Cattle Co.

K-Belt Farms

Klarenbeek Farms Ltd. C/O Gerie DeJong

Kleinjan Farms. Ltd.

Kustom Autobody (Coaldale 1990) Ltd.

L & H Ypma Farms

Lighthouse Financial

MNP LLP

Mprint Sign and Print Solutions Inc.

MSC Financial Group Inc.

PCM Investments Ltd.

Polsen Equipment Logistics

Rainbow Contractors Ltd.

Ritchie-Smith Feeds, Inc.

Rodermond Enterprises Inc.

Ross Benefits Group Inc.

Sandy Hill Stock Farms Ltd.

Scheper Construction Inc.

Scova Farms Ltd.

Silver Automotive (Leth.) Ltd.

Southern Drip Irrigation Ltd.

SR Blending Inc.

Strait Way Ltd.

Summit Motors Ltd.

Supreme Steel

Taber Home & Farm Centre

Telus

TFS Feedlots Ltd.

The Food Market (Coaldale)

The Leder Charitable Foundation

The Parts Shop (Napa)

Tim Hortons Advertising and Promotion 

Fund (Canada) Inc.

Timber-Tech Truss Inc.

Topaz Masonry

Top Hat Advisory

Town of Coaldale

Town of Stony Plain

Trinity Appliance Repair & Services

United Rubber Paving Ltd.

Vanco Enterprises Ltd.

Varekamp Farms Inc.

Wescor Food Equipment

Westland Insurance Brokers Ltd.

Wolf Creek Building Supplies

THANK YOU FOR YOUR SUPPORT!
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ESTATES
Jenny Drost Margaret Luimes Carol Melenberg Tena Opdendries Jelte Tolsma

Abundance Canada

Canada Helps

Christian Stewardship Services

Kinsmen Club of Stony Plain

Lac Ste. Anne – Parkland Constituency   

   Association UN

United Day Centraide - East Ontario

United Way of Greater Toronto

United Way of the Alberta Capital Region

Emmanuel Home (Edmonton)

Coaldale Fun Run

CLUBS & GROUPS

Altaland Foundation

Blessings Foundation

Canadian Online Giving Foundation

Edmonton Community Foundation

Ezer Foundation

Lammerink Family Fund

Leder Charitable Foundation

Strategic Charitable Giving Foundation

The Sawatzky Specialties Foundation

FOUNDATIONS

CONTRIBUTIONS 
APRIL 2023 - MARCH 2024

IN MEMORIAM DONATIONS
Leny Askes – Jan. 2018

Charmain Block –  Jan. 3034

Joel Bos – Nov. 2021

Adrain Brouwer – Nov. 2021

Jane Brouwer – Jun. 2018

Denise Degner – Nov. 2022

Art Ecker – Mar. 2023

Joanne Hayward – Sep. 2022

Donald Johnson – Jun. 2023

Hendrina Lambernik – Sep. 2022

Lin Luymes – May 2023

Bert Nyboer –  Oct. 2007

Hermine Nyboer – Jul. 2022

Klaas Poelman – Mar. 2023

Tina Procee – Mar. 2023

Frances Van Reede – Dec. 2022

Cora Varekamp – Nov. 2021
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CHURCH
CanRC – Canadian Reformed Church
CRC – Christian Reformed Church
FRC – Free Reformed Church

NRC  – Netherlands Reformed Congregation
OPC – Orthodox Presbyterian Church
URC – United Reformed Church

CR – Christian Reformed 
RC – Reformed Church

Bethel CR Community Church - Edmonton 

CANRC – Barrhead

CANRC – Calgary

CANRC – Coaldale

CANRC – Devon 

CANRC – St. Albert

CANRC – Taber

Hope CANRC - Neerlandia

Immanuel CANRC – Edmonton

Providence CANRC – Edmonton

CRC – Barrhead

CRC – Brooks 

CRC – Burdett 

CRC – Edson-Peers

CRC – Granum

CRC – High River

CRC – Iron Springs

CRC – Medicine Hat

CRC – Neerlandia

CRC – Nobleford

CRC – Rimbey

CRC – St. Albert

CRC – Taber

CRC – Woodynook

Bethel CRC – Lacombe

Centerpointe CRC – Edmonton

Covenant CRC – Edmonton

Covenant CRC – Calgary

Ebenezer CRC – Leduc

Emmanuel CRC – Calgary

Fellowship CRC – Edmonton

Hope CRC - Stony Plain

Inglewood CRC – Edmonton

Maranatha CRC – Calgary 

Maranatha CRC – Edmonton

Maranatha CRC – Lethbridge

New Life Fellowship CRC – Red Deer

River Park CRC – Calgary

Sonlight CRC – Regina

Sonrise CRC – Ponoka

Trinity CRC – Edmonton

West End CRC – Edmonton

First CRC – Edmonton

First CRC – Red Deer 

First CRC – Rocky Mountian House

Bethel FRC – Monarch

Shiloh FRC – Picture Butte

Bethel FRC – Monarch

Redeemer OPC – Airdrie

RC – Monarch 

Emmanuel RC – Neerlandia

Grace RC – Lethbridge

Trinity RC – Lethbridge

NRC – Lethbridge

NRC – Picture Butte

UC – Stony Plain 

Bethel URC – Calgary

Parkland URC – Ponoka

Redeemer URC – Lacombe

Jesus Our Victory Global Outreach – Calgary

Vestry of St. Barnabas

Wolf Creek Community Church – Lacombe


